
DRAFT 
VIRGINIA BOARD OF HEALTH PROFESSIONS 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH PROFESSIONS 
Education Committee Meeting 

May 4, 2010 
 
TIME AND PLACE:  The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, May 

4, 2010 at the Department of Health Professions, Perimeter 
Center, 9960 Mayland Drive, 2nd Floor, Board Room 2, 
Henrico, VA, 23233 
 

PRESIDING OFFICER:  Mary Smith 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Damien Howell, MS, PT, OCS 

Mary Lou Argow 
Billie Watson Hughes 
Michael Stutts, Ph.D. 
John T. Wise, D.V.M. 
 

MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: 
 

All members were in attendance 

STAFF PRESENT: Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D., Executive Director for the Board 
Justin Crow, Research Assistant 
Laura Chapman, Operations Manager 
Diane Powers, Director of Communications 
 

OTHERS PRESENT:  
 

QUORUM: With all members present a quorum was established. 
 

AGENDA: No changes or additions were made to the agenda. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: There was no public comment. 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: There were no previous minutes to approve. 
    

COMMUNICATIONS DIRECTOR’S 
REPORT: 

Diane Powers, Communications Director for the Department of 
Health Professions introduced herself and thanked the 
Committee for welcoming her.   
 
2010 Workplan  
Ms. Powers reviewed the goals of the Workplan in Attachment 
1 as being; 1) development of new DHP Board and staff 
training materials; 2) exploring new ways to best leverage 
technology; and 3) developing a ready-reference electronic 
library of presentations on video.   
 
The guidance documents created in 2007 were noted to be very 
good, but they were viewed as needing to be updated to meet 
more current needs and guidelines. 
 
Executive Directors have expressed that they would like new 
materials beginning July 2010 to coincide with new board 
member terms.  Ms. Powers recommended a phased approach 



to achieve this goal that may include the use of the Knowledge 
Center, video, and other DHP resources and at the same time 
ensures that the “human element” is retained.  
 
  
Ms. Powers recommended that DHP should do a 
“communications audit” to objectively determine which areas 
are doing well and which need to be improved upon.   
Attachment 2 provides information on what a communications 
audit typically entails.  Ms. Powers noted that there are several 
Virginia colleges that have programs with communications 
education curricula.  She suggested that we may be able to 
work with a master’s degree class willing to take on this task as 
a class project.  Ms. Powers requested that committee members 
who may have a connection to one of these colleges address 
this idea with them to determine if they would be interested.   
 
Ms. Powers also reported that she believes the media services 
in Virginia would benefit from training on the role of DHP and 
the Boards and how to navigate and understand the DHP 
website.  It is difficult to obtain information from the website 
without this knowledge and a more detailed explanation of 
what is there and how to use it is becoming more and more 
essential.   She recommends that a training session could be 
prepared and conducted through WebEx or similar real-time 
electronic training means. 
 
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S 
REPORT: 
 
 
 

Healthcare Workforce Data Center 
Dr. Carter advised the Committee of the progress being made 
by the Healthcare Workforce Data Center.  The Physician’s 
data is nearing completion and will be posted to the DHP 
website in June 2010 and the renewal surveys for Certified 
Nurse Aides, Physician Assistants, and Nurse Practitioners are 
in their final drafts.  She hopes to be able to launch them in 
early summer pending approval of the Center’s Advisory 
Committee.  
 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

There was no new business. 

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting adjourned at 10:53 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Mary Smith      Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D. 
Committee Chair     Executive Director for the Board 
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